
 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

June 26, 2023
  

 
The Honourable Doug Ford 
Premier of Ontario 
Legislative Building, Queen’s Park 
Toronto, ON M7A 1A1 
Via Email: premier@ontario.ca  
 
RE: Vacant Building Official Positions 
 
Pleased be advised that the Council of the Municipality of North Perth passed the 
following resolution at their regular meeting held June 5, 2023 regarding vacant 
building official positions: 
 
Moved by Councillor Rothwell Seconded by Councillor Duncan 
 
WHEREAS building officials in Ontario examine building plans and inspect 
building construction to ensure compliance with the Ontario Building Code to 
ensure public safety; 
 
AND WHEREAS in October 2022, Premier Doug Ford and the Ontario 
government announced their intent to build 1.5 million homes in the next ten years 
in an effort to generate enough supply to meet a high demand for now and in the 
future;  
 
AND WHEREAS according to the Ontario Building Officials Association over 50 
per cent of existing building officials are eligible to retire;  
 
AND WHEREAS according to the Ontario Building Officials Association building 
officials are in high demand; 
 
AND WHEREAS many municipalities across Ontario have job postings for 
building officials that remain unfilled; 
 
NOW THEREFORE BE IT RESOLVED THAT the Council of the Municipality of 
North Perth urges the Provincial Government to provide support to municipalities 
to fill vacant building official positions; 
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AND FURTHER THAT this resolution be circulated to Premier Doug Ford, Steve 
Clark, Minister of Municipal Affairs and Housing, Provincial opposition parties, 
Matthew Rea MPP, all municipalities in Ontario and AMO. 
 

CARRIED 
 
If you have any questions regarding the above resolution, please do not hesitate 
to contact me at lcline@northperth.ca.  

 

Sincerely, 

 

 
Lindsay Cline, 
Clerk/Legislative Services Supervisor 
Municipality of North Perth 

 
cc.  

Hon. Steve Clark, Minister of Municipal Affairs and Housing 
Provincial Opposition Parties 

Perth-Wellington MPP Matthew Rea 
Association of Municipalities of Ontario (AMO) 
All Ontario Municipalities 
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